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St. Michael the Archangel Orthodox Church
2300 W. Huntington Drive, Kirkwood Hwy, Wilmington, Delaware 19808
Rev. James Weremedic, Rector • (302) 995-6775 • Cell (570) 764-4323
Email: frjamesw@hotmail.com • Web: www.stmichael-delaware-oca.org
Vespers & Confessions: Saturday, 5:00 pm • 
Hours, Divine Liturgy & Fellowship: Sunday, 8:40 am
Sunday, February 27, 2011  
SUNDAY OF MEATFARE — Tone 7. Sunday of the Last Judgment. Repose of St. Raphael, Bishop of Brooklyn. Ven. Procopius the Confessor of Decapolis. Ven. Titus, Presbyter, of the Kiev Caves . Ven. Titus the Soldier, of the Kiev Caves. Ven. Thalelæus, Hermit, of Syria.
 
DATE 
    3RD HOUR
      6TH HOUR

EPISTLE
Feb-27
   SOUDER, C
     SOUDER, E

SOUDER, E

Mar-6
  CHALFANT
   BRASOWSKI   
CARPENTER
	Date
	Fellowship Hour
	Service Duty
	Church Cleaners
	Greeters
	Library

	27 Feb
	Meatfare
	Riley Baldytchev
	Riley
	Bunitskys
	Closed

	6 March
	Cheesefare Forgiveness
	Bunitsky
	Carey Poletaev
	N  Morjana
  S  Stoyanova
	Closed


The Parish Council will hold a special meeting after the fellowship hour today to discuss and hopefully adopt a child protection policy.

A one year Panikhida for Reader Nicholas Holowatch, offered by his family, will be held on Saturday, March 5 at 4:00 pm.

We are collecting donations for the new Women’s and Children’s Shelter just opened by the Sunday Breakfast Mission.
Today is the last day for donations.
There is a sign-up sheet in the vestibule looking for volunteers to cut grass this summer.   We also need someone to make sure that the equipment is repaired; the tractor and the trimmer need some work before the spring season arrives. 

The baptism of Ketevan Sophia Sensor will take place on Saturday, March 12 at 11 am. All parishioners are invited to attend the baptism and a reception to be held afterwards in the social hall.
A meeting will be held in the Church basement on Sunday, March 13 at 10:45 am with parents and all people interested in teaching church school beginning this fall (September 2011).
St. Michael’s Multicultural Festival will be held on Saturday, May 21, 2011. Please reserve this day on your schedule. 
St. Michael’s 2011 Gertrude Hawk Candy Sale Fundraiser!

Please join us again this year in participating in this easy fundraiser!   The brochures are in the narthex – please take one and ask your friends and family to consider supporting St. Michael’s with a purchase of Gertrude Hawk candy. The candy is guaranteed to be delivered in time for Easter.  Our sale will run for three (3) weeks, beginning Sunday February 20th through Sunday March 13th.  

Important Dates:

Orders are due Sunday March 13, 2011. 
Candy will be available for pickup at the church on April 9-10th.    

Questions: See Paula Flynn, Harry and Evelyn Kutch or Anne Riley.  

Thanks in advance for your efforts in making this sale a success!!

A Lenten Retreat will be held at the Greek Cathedral of the Annunciation in Baltimore, Maryland on Saturday April 2, 2011. Please see the flyer on the bulletin board.
Prayers for the Sick and Needy: James & Olga Riley, William Dryden, Mary Guretsky, Onufry Zabinko, Stephen Kutch, John Elliott, Betty & Jean Harb, Nabih & Georgia Harb, Marie Holowatch, Daniel Ruduski, Theophan Shatley, Natalia Romaniouga, Edward Burke, Sofia Golbiw, Marian, Ioana Cretu, Vera Chalfant, Alexandra, Joseph Wojciechowski, Mat. Lisa, Subdeacon Matthew Souder, Olga Maloney. 
	1 Corinthians 8:8-9:2  (Epistle)
But food does not commend us to God; for neither if we eat are we the better, nor if we do not eat are we the worse. But beware lest somehow this liberty of yours become a stumbling block to those who are weak. For if anyone sees you who have knowledge eating in an idol's temple, will not the conscience of him who is weak be emboldened to eat those things offered to idols? And because of your knowledge shall the weak brother perish, for whom Christ died? But when you thus sin against the brethren, and wound their weak conscience, you sin against Christ. Therefore, if food makes my brother stumble, I will never again eat meat, lest I make my brother stumble. Am I not an apostle? Am I not free? Have I not seen Jesus Christ our Lord? Are you not my work in the Lord? If I am not an apostle to others, yet doubtless I am to you. For you are the seal of my apostleship in the Lord.
Matthew 25:31-36  (Gospel)
When the Son of Man comes in His glory, and all the holy angels with Him, then He will sit on the throne of His glory. All the nations will be gathered before Him, and He will separate them one from another, as a shepherd divides his sheep from the goats. And He will set the sheep on His right hand, but the goats on the left. Then the King will say to those on His right hand, 'Come, you blessed of My Father, inherit the kingdom prepared for you from the foundation of the world: 'for I was hungry and you gave Me food; I was thirsty and you gave Me drink; I was a stranger and you took Me in; 'I was naked and you clothed Me; I was sick and you visited Me; I was in prison and you came to Me.'

	

	

	

	Lenten Services 2011

Cheesefare Luncheon on FORGIVENESS SUNDAY will be held on Sunday, March 6th.

The luncheon will be hosted by our Sisterhood.

Church Services for the week of March 6th  are as follows:

Forgiveness Vespers, marking the beginning of Great Lent, will be at 6:00 pm.

Great Canon of St. Andrew of Crete at 6:00 pm will be on Monday (3/7), Tuesday (3/8), and Thursday (3/10).
Confessions will be heard following the Great Canon each evening.


Presanctified Liturgy will be on Wednesday (3/9), at 6:00 pm.  

Remember to fast in strict abstinence from your noon meal as preparation for Holy Communion. A potluck will follow the Presanctified Liturgy.  Please bring something Lenten (strict fast food) to share with others.  

If you wish to tell a story of one of your favorite saints for our weekly Wednesday night series, please sign-up on sheet. We will enjoy hearing the life of a saint.
An Akathist to the Most Holy Theotokos will be on Friday (3/11) at 6:00pm.

	

	

	

	


As most of the Lenten Services are penitential in nature, please refrain from talking as we leave.

